
Stratham Conservation Commission 

Public Meeting Minutes 

November 11, 2009 

 

CC Members present: Brad Jones, Bob Keating, Dan McAuliffe,  

Pat Elwell, Donna Jensen, Allison Knab 

 

The Stratham Conservation Commission remembered Jerry Batchelder fondly for the 

work he has done over the many years on the Commission.  Jerry was 84 and passed 

away on October 29, 2009 and had spent many years volunteering his time on the 

Commission.  Jim Scamman, Jr. has expressed an interest in joining a town committee 

and if Edie Barker is not interested in the position, Pat will contact Jim. 

 

Language for any changes to the Land Use fund and for renaming the forest to the 

Gordon Barker Town Forest will be due in January.  These issues need to be discussed at 

the next meeting for submission to Paul.  Pat is contacting the NH Assoc. of 

Conservation Commissions to determine if they have info on language that might be used 

for the fund money. 

 

Donna has not heard from Lincoln regarding Master Plan corrections.  Paul indicated that 

Lincoln had some personal issues occur this week so he was out but to try to contact him 

next week to get the status of the work.   

 

Dan moved, Allison seconded, approval of the Oct. 28, 2009 minutes.  Motion passed. 

 

The Seacoast Land Trust will be holding a fundraiser at the Rye Science Center on Sat, 

Nov. 7. 2009  All are welcome to attend, more information is on their website.   

 

Dan moved, Allison seconded, adjourning the meeting.  Motion passed.  Meeting 

adjourned at 7:45.   

          

The next meeting is scheduled for Wed. December 9, 7:00 pm at the Municipal 

Center.   

 

Submitted by:         

 

 Pat Elwell 

Chair 


